
WATER STRESS IN SURREY:  
FLOODING IN WINTER/ SHORTAGES IN SUMMER/SEWAGE TREATMENT IMPACTS 

 
Summary of emails exchanged on 19/2/2018 between Jonathan Lord M.P. (Chair, Pirbright Flood Forum) with Steve Fidgett 
(Chair, Pirbright PC), Lindsay Graham (Clerk, Pirbright PC) and Tim Harrold (CPRE Guildford District Chairman) 
 
J.L. to S.F. (& L.G.) 
I've just come off the phone with Tim Harrold of CPRE, who I believe has also been in touch with you, Steve. 
 
I know Tim well, as we have worked very effectively together on one or two things in Surrey over the past decade or so. 
I believe that Tim and yourself, Steve, wish to 'table' concerns about the capacity of the Hockford sewerage works and all 
the implications that might have for the waterways in and around Fox Corner; and also that if the water and waste water 
infrastructure more generally in our (slightly wider) area is already under serious pressure, then how will it need to be 
upgraded to cope with any/all of the new housing that might be coming through under the new Guildford Plan or other 
likely developments... 
 
I'm very happy indeed to discuss these matters at the Flood Forum if you think that is appropriate.  And, if so, please do feel 
free to forewarn and invite any relevant stakeholders such as Thames Water so that we can have an informed and useful 
discussion, based on the facts.  And do use my name in vain to try to secure relevant information and/or participants if you 
think that might prove useful. 
 
Hope that's helpful 
_____________________________________________________________________ 
L.G. to J.L. 
Thank you Jonathan - I’ll discuss it all with Steve and get up-to-date contacts at Thames Water from Leslie (Normandy FF).  
____________________________________________________________________ 
J. L. to L.G. 
Great, thanks.  
 
Although depending on whether I have summarised Tim and Steve’s issues correctly, we may need to go to a different part 
of the Thames Water hierarchy....ie the Regional Director, if they have one, or the guy in charge of sewerage infrastructure 
(and/or its future planning) for Surrey or the South East, or similar....I guess we should basically write to them of our outline 
concerns and ask them to send us a written initial response, plus someone to attend the meeting who can talk with at least a 
little knowledge of the matters we’re concerned about...! 
__________________________________________________________________ 
T.H. to S.F. 
I should be most grateful if we could meet to discuss this topic sometime soon with respect to the future plans for Hockford 
and Slyfield. I have had a short chat with Lindsay Graham and she has suggested that I contact you. I have also spoken to 
Councillor Gordon Jackson, and to Keith Witham, whose wife is not well at present, and so I am reluctant to bother him 
further at this time. Gillian Hein who is Vice Chairman of CPRE Surrey and a qualified planner has already responded to 
the Surrey Waste Plan. We are concerned about the various housing proposals now being considered for the new Local Plan 
and in particular the role that will be played by Hockford in connection with the plans for any future Blackwell Farm 
development. We are aware that it is suggested that this may need to be handled by Slyfield rather than Hockford. This 
would require a great deal of investment and is of concern to us as last summer there was a major fat blockage in the 40 year 
old pipe system at Slyfield with major odour, insect and other issues of considerable public concern. I have been wondering 
whether I could ask Jonathan Lord MP to allow me to attend the next Pirbright Flood Forum in this context but would prefer 
to consult you first as I have no doubt that you are well aware of the problems ahead. I should welcome the chance to hear 
your views and to discuss how best to proceed. I look forward to hearing from you in due course. 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
S.F. to J.L. 
Thank you for contacting me in relation to the above.  I have not directly been involved in the Flood Forum but one of my 
Parish Council colleagues and Lindsay have attended alongside others and our former Chair.  I would be content for you to 
raise concerns in this forum however, as this may be something that requires attention. 
 
Thank you for your emails.  I must admit though at this stage I probably know less about this than you.  Tim Harrold 
emailed me at the end of last week but other than that I know little.  Obviously the Hockford WW Treatment works is 
within the Parish and draws I believe from Worplesdon also, so any impact from development of Blackwell Farm or 
elsewhere on that facility or related water courses would be a concern to us.  I would be happy for this to be raised at the 
next Flood Forum meeting so that we can perhaps get an informed view.  


